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October 19, 2015 
 
 
 
 
Chairman Andre T. Porter 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
Re: Commencement of Construction 

Biers Run - Circleville 138 kV Transmission Line 
Case Number: 13-0430-EL-BTX 

 
Dear Chairman Porter, 
 
The applicant held a preconstruction conference for the above referenced project on 
October 14, 2015 in which Staff was present, per condition number 2. At the conference, 
construction-related issues were satisfactorily addressed including all conditions of the 
Certificate. All preconstruction items/conditions have been submitted to Staff as 
previously docketed. 
 
Pursuant to condition 5 of the Certificate, AEP is notifying the Board that construction 
commenced on October 19, 2015. The only exception to this will be for structures 205-221 
which will be the subject of an upcoming Amendment. 
 
Please contact our office if there are any questions. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
/s/ Hector Garcia 
 
Hector Garcia 
Senior Counsel 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. 

Hector Garcia 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-2014 (F) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
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